
Abbey Primary Newsletter 22.10.21 
 

Dear all, 

Firstly, I would like to say a big thank you to all the Abbey community for 

making all the new staff feel so welcome. The first half-term has been event-

ful, and it has been particularly fantastic to see how well the children have set-

tled. We are proud to be working with your children! 

The children have been very busy with the curriculum, and we have an excit-

ing new project of designing a new school logo, watch this space. We have 

newly elected School Council members, and they are going to be heavily in-

volved in future decisions, one of which being the new school uniform. We are 

also proud to have new House Captains. 

We were delighted to be able to open our doors and welcome so many visitors 

back into our school again. The curriculum afternoons were a real success and 

after half-term you will have further opportunities to come into school, meet 

with the teachers and see your children’s work.  

I have really enjoyed getting to know your children through being in class and 

looking through their wonderful work. We are all very excited for the journey 

that the children will take this year. 

Here are a few things to look forward to next half-term: 

• Parents evenings/book fair 

• Swimming (starting in Year 6) 

• Christmas nativities 

• Carol concert with the PTA 

• Christmas panto 

• House celebration days 

• Launch of Room 13 (resident artist) 

All the staff at Abbey would like to wish the children a fun filled half-term and 

we look forward to seeing them return on Wednesday 3rd November. 

Thank you for your support, 

Andrea Stirling-Williams 

Headteacher 

 

Congratulations Mr Sandeman 
 

We are delighted to inform you that Mr Sandeman has been promoted to Act-

ing Assistant Headteacher. He will be joining Mrs Davey, Mrs Stirling-Williams, 
Mrs Bedforth and Mrs Linsley on the Senior Leadership Team. Mr Sandeman 
will also continue with his current roles of Year 6 teacher, Key Stage 2, As-

sessment and Maths Lead.  
 

 



Awesome Awards 
  

The following children have been recognised by their teachers as being ‘awe-
some’ this week! 
  
NS – Poppy BF 
RC – Ella BW 
RH – Nadir I 
1E – Harlee JBS 
1R – Adam P 
2P – Ava W 
2S – Jacob J 
3L – April R 
3W – Malalai K  
4B – Zoya K 
4S – Lennie S 

5B – Maria P 
5M – Noah E 
6RB – Chayurikaa V 

6S – Thomas E 
 

 

Spanish Learner of the Month 
 

Ashvath has been consistently enthusiastic and hardwork-
ing in Spanish this term.  Ashvath has used all the com-
plex language we have learnt over the last few weeks in 

his final assessment to produce a completely accurate and 
very impressive paragraph in Spanish. 

Well done Ashvath! 

 
 

 
 

 

Attendance 
 

Attendance is mandatory (and a parental duty) – we expect all children to be 

at school, unless they are self-isolating (due to coronavirus symptoms, and/or 
have tested positive, and/or have been contacted by NHS Test and Trace). At-
tendance is vital for the children’s education, socialising and overall well-being, 

including their economic prosperity and long-term health – children benefit 
hugely from being at school. 

 
Attendance for the whole school this week was 92.1%. Well, done 2S – best 
attendance this week! 
 

RC 84.3 RH 85.2 

1E 93.8 1R 93.7 

2P 91.0 2S 97.0 



3L 95.7 3W 87.8 

4B 84.7 4S 94.3 

5B 97.6 5M 95.6 

6RB 92.0 6S 95.3 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Spotlight on Year 1 

 
Year 1 had great fun carving their pumpkins ready for Halloween! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 Recommended Read 
 

‘Who Let The Gods Out’ by Maz Evans.   

The first book in the hilarious bestselling ‘Who Let The 

Gods Out’ series, shortlisted for the Waterstones Chil-
dren's Book Prize! 
 

When Elliot wishes upon a star, he doesn't expect a con-
stellation to crash into a dungheap on his family farm. 

The star is Virgo. She thinks she's perfect. Elliot doesn't. 
And together they release Thanatos, evil Daemon of 

Death ... epic fail. They need the King of the Gods and his noble steed. In-
stead, they get a chubby Zeus and his high horse Pegasus. 



Are the Gods really ready to save the world? And is the world really ready for 

the Gods? 

This is an exciting, laugh-out-loud hilarious and highly-acclaimed Percy Jack-

son-esque adventure. 
 

This book is recommended for children between the ages of 9 and 12. 
 

 

Spotlight on…..Mrs Kuka 

 
Hi, I am Monika Kuka and I am currently a Teaching Assistant 
in class 1R. I have been teaching at Abbey for 8 years and I 

have taught every year group previously, which gives me the 
experience to say that the children at Abbey Primary School 

are amazing.🙂 

I have 2 children , a girl who is in 6th form and a boy who’s in 

year 9. 
In my spare time I like reading, going for strolls in the park and spending lots 
of time with my family. 

Come and say hi when you see me in the year 1 corridors . 🙂 

 

 

House Point Leaderboard 
 

 

 
 

Earth 

 
 

1678 
 

 

 
 

Air 

 
 

1778 

 

 

Fire 

 

 
 

1717 

 

 
 

Water 

 
 

1753 

 
The children in Air will be able to come to school wearing yellow on Friday 5th 
November. Well done Air House 

 
 

 



Harvest 
 

Thank you to everyone who has donated food items to our Harvest ‘Food Bank’ 

collection. Mrs Skinner will need to make sure that the boot of her car is 
empty to fit everything in! 

 

 
 

School Council 
 

Congratulations to our new School Councillors. 
 

1E Esmae & Thomas 1R Nevaeh & Sadeed 

2P Joshua & Lily 2S Zach & Alva 

3L Dylan & Natalie 3W Emily & Terence 

4B Safi & Sophie 4S Aish & Filip 

5B Kane & Frederica 5M Emmett & Anna Maria 

6RB Risha & Rohail 6S Harry & Ashvath  

 

 

 

Goodbye! 
 
The children, staff and parents at Abbey Primary have been my second family 
for the last 25 years. You have celebrated the positive events in my life with 

me and helped me through the more challenging moments. It is an under-
statement to say that I will miss every one of you and I am heartbroken to be 

saying ‘goodbye’. I thank you from the bottom of my heart for all the hugs, 
messages, flowers, and gifts that I have received over the last two days.  

 

 
 

 
 

 



Safeguarding – Clocks Back! Dark Nights Ahead! 

We'll soon be setting the clocks back an hour and summertime will end. The 
link below will help remind children, including teenagers, about road safety 
and keeping safe in the dark. 

https://www.rospa.com/media/documents/road-safety/teaching-road-safety-a-guide-for-
parents.pdf 

 
 

 
 

http://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJxNUE1vwyAM_TXJZQLxEUJy4NCunbTzfkBFwGlok4CArMq_H5l2mGXJfn623pNh0W6-5T2Auh7tOXptjU65hl_GWcVo07G2I4TWkxq54MQaTruhl4IRyTtDxUiFIGAHLetZTTmHVPFTxT5Kvl4vHH0KGhu_FLyAdbpU6822wJpT6Q9NlPQIeS8ogzaTW-_o3xhpdN-cBTT6iIKOxyEOdvxzaWF23xD3w27DCSdtX6J2ihFGKaEdEaRnLab4vZfXc89P8kqlbC9t1ZDnY1jwIXPfdLRF2K3JTN7PqVjG27OOChYfo0tlWQ8D7DhtOfsVl7WDz-rLZXj7vFSMl2dJQUknWK1DuK16AfXUDz04lLKPMEZfrKMQvd1Mdn6trbKN6AfyA__XgX0
http://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJxNUE1vwyAM_TXJZQLxEUJy4NCunbTzfkBFwGlok4CArMq_H5l2mGXJfn623pNh0W6-5T2Auh7tOXptjU65hl_GWcVo07G2I4TWkxq54MQaTruhl4IRyTtDxUiFIGAHLetZTTmHVPFTxT5Kvl4vHH0KGhu_FLyAdbpU6822wJpT6Q9NlPQIeS8ogzaTW-_o3xhpdN-cBTT6iIKOxyEOdvxzaWF23xD3w27DCSdtX6J2ihFGKaEdEaRnLab4vZfXc89P8kqlbC9t1ZDnY1jwIXPfdLRF2K3JTN7PqVjG27OOChYfo0tlWQ8D7DhtOfsVl7WDz-rLZXj7vFSMl2dJQUknWK1DuK16AfXUDz04lLKPMEZfrKMQvd1Mdn6trbKN6AfyA__XgX0


 

 

 



 

 



 

Dates for your Diary 
  

Academic Year 2021-2022 

 
Monday 25th to Friday 29th October – school closed for half-term 

 
Monday 1st November – school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 
Tuesday 2nd November – school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 

Monday 8th – Friday 12th November – Scholastic book fair in school 
Wednesday 10th November – Parents Evening (3.30-6.50pm) 

Thursday 11th November – Parents Evening (3.30-4.50pm) 
Friday 12th November – PTA Mufti Day 
Monday 15th – Friday 19th November – Anti-bullying Week – One Kind Word 

Friday 19th November – Odd sock Mufti Day 
Tuesday 30th November – ‘Scroogical – the pantomime’ - Year R to Year 6 

Friday 3rd December – PTA Mufti Day 
Friday 17th December – Last day of term – early finish for all children (in-
cluding Nursery) 

 
Spring Term 

 
Tuesday 4th January - school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 
Wednesday 5th January - school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 

Thursday 6th January – Children return at 8.45am (Morning Nursery at 
8.30am) 

 
Monday 14th to Friday 18th February – school closed for half-term 

 
Friday 1st April – Last day of term – early finish for all children (including 
Nursery) 

 
Summer Term 

Tuesday 19th April – Children return at 8.45am (Morning Nursery at 8.30am) 
 
Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June – school closed for half-term 

 
Monday 20th June - school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 

Friday 22nd July – Last day of term – early finish for all children (including 
Nursery) 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



And finally….  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 


